



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 36 W/E 14th July 2023

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Wednesday 12th July 2023

- Y1-Y6 sports day 1.30pm (field) **REARRANGED**
- Football Fun session-3.30-5.30pm - tickets £2.00 per person

NO AFTER SCHOOL FOOTBALL CLUB

Thursday 13th July 2023

Year 4 class assembly - 2.15pm Year 6 Leavers Trip

Friday 14th July 2023

- Reception assembly 2.15pm
- Reports to parents

Tuesday 18th July 2023

- Y1-Y6 sports day 9.15am (field) **REARRANGED**
- Year 5 class assembly 2.15pm REARRANGED

Wednesday 19th July 2023

• Reception workshare - 2.00pm

Thursday 20th July 2023

- Y6 leavers assembly 9.15pm
- Break up for Summer

Monday 4th September 2023 INSET DAY - NO CHILDREN

Tuesday 5th September 2023 CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

W/B 9th October 2023

Derwent Hill trip

Friday 20th October 2023

Break up for half term

Monday 30th October 2023

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Wednesday 20th December 2023

Break up for Christmas

Monday 8th January 2024

CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL

Friday 16th February 2024

Break up for half term

September 2023

Next year's entrance/exit points are:

Nursery - (nursery door)

Reception – (reception door)

Year 1 - (enter green door on playground, exit via purple door)

Year 2 – (enter red door on playground, exit via hall)

Year 3 - (green door on playground)

Year 4 – (green door on playground, exit via hall)

Year 5 – (red door on playground)

Year 6 – (red door on playground)

Y2 Y4 Y6





Our **Uniform Shop** will be open from Monday. Lots of items are brand new with tags. All items are available to be taken to a new loving home for free however, if you would like to make a voluntary contribution for any items please pop in the office where a collection jar will be available.

Many thanks 😊

We still have lots of places for our Boogie Bounce sessions during the Summer holidays and next week.





Free After School swimming lessons - We have four spaces available for children in Year 1 - Y6 starting in September.

If you are interested, please contact Mrs Holland. First come, first served.

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won this week:

- Jack Quinn
- Evie-Mae Hopps-Stubbs
- Franklin Morse
- Aiva Shipley
- Billy Whittle
- All of year 5
- Keelan Kemp

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 7th July:

KS1: Y2 90.36% KS2: Y4 96.30%

Happy Birthday to the children who have birthdays this week:



Wendy-Marie Lawther Scrafton Logan Colledge Sienna

OPAL Superstar



The OPAL Superstar award is awarded to someone who has showed a real commitment to OPAL and being a positive role model to others.

The winner for this week is:

Kaycie Shipley

A huge well done and keep it up. 😊



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL

OPAL update



A huge thank you to everyone who attended our OPAL parent event on Tuesday. We hope you enjoyed seeing how far we have come on our play journey, and we are excited to continue in the next academic year. Please watch out for an OPAL parent questionnaire we would love to hear your feedback. Thank you for your ongoing support.

<u>New after school clubs starting September</u> – Futsal for KS1 and KS2. Outdoor pursuits for KS1 and KS2.

Letters will be sent out in September.





New school me

The new school menu for September is attached & has also been updated on the website.

Year 6

Year 6 had an amazing time on their leaver's trip. They went paddleboarding and jumped off the pier. Some of them were so brave jumping right from the top! They also enjoyed rock climbing and some problem solving games too. I was so proud of them all and it was lovely to spend such a fantastic day with them.









Year 2

As part of our pirate topic year 2 went into the woods to find lots of facts about pirates. We all enjoyed searching and learning new facts to help us write our persuasion poster to become a pirate.









Year 3

Year 3 enjoyed our 'Wellbeing Day' on Tuesday of this week. We talked about what made us feel happy and made our very own happiness flowers to look at when we need cheering up. It was amazing the different things that make us feel happy! From new socks, to clean bedsheets. Haribos & even walks in the rain!









Year 6

For this week's wellbeing day, year 6 made some lovely compliments cards. Everyone chose a card at random to keep. They certainly made us smile. We also created kindness trees with the small acts of kindness we would try to do over the next few months. As well as this, we created a huge chain of kindness which stretched all the way down the top corridor!









Football Fun Session

A huge thank you to those pupils who came to our Football Fundraiser on Wednesday night on the school field. The pupils had lots of fun playing two hours of football games such as hit the crossbar, top bins, penalty shootout and plenty more! The fundraiser was to help raise money for changing facilities for the school. Also, a thank you to Wear United who helped with the event and their players who took part. Well done Mrs Holland and Mr Wilcox

